
     Hello, Bylakuppe! It’s so good 
to be home. In two days of travel 
the weather went from cool and 
damp to sunny and hot 
(35C/100C), and hasn’t backed 
down. I no longer have a problem 
staying warm! 
     All the dogs are thrilled to see 
me, the young monks are happy 
to see me, and the older monks 
are mixed. I expect everyone to do 
as asked and follow through. 
When I am not here they get used 
to slacking.  All-in-all it’s  been a 
delightful home-coming…and 
immediately back to work! 

     Some of the most heart-felt 
moments have been the dog-
helping monk deciding the dogs 
need their own water  tub, and 
keeping it filled…and  the shower-
helping monk remembering it’s 
his day to help, and doing it. Any 
time a monk doesn’t need to be 
reminded to help the dogs or the 
little monks, that’s PROGRESS to 
me!  

Hanging bedsheets and dress (robes) to dry. 

Ani is happy to be home, and Pasang is happy 
to have her home. 

     I’ve thanked everyone 
individually, but it’s time to thank 
everyone publically: Thuk je che! 
Cash donations, exceeding my 
wildest dreams, will be used as 
needed for classroom materials, 
sports equipment, and monk and 
pup meds. In-kind contributions 
include: stickers galore, a 
plethora of behavior reinforcers,  
reading books, and art supplies.  




